To

Speed Post
DGT -12/1/2017-TC (part)
Government of India
Ministry of Skill Development and Entrepreneurship
Directorate General of Training

Employment Exchange Building,

1st floor, Pusa, New Delhi,
Dated: 23rdJuly, 2018

The State Directors,

(Andaman & Nicobar, Andhra Pradesh, Arunachal Pradesh,

Assam, Bihar, Chandigarh, Chhattisgarh, Dadra & Nagar Haveli, Daman
& Diu, Delhi, Goa, Gujarat, Haryana, Himachal Pradesh, Jammu &
Kashmir, Jharkhand, Karnataka, Kerala, Lakshadweep, Madhya
Pradesh, Maharashtra, Manipur, Meghalaya, Mizoram, Nagaland,
Odisha, Pondicherry, Punjab, Rajasthan, Sikkim, Tamil Nadu,
Telangana, Tripura, Uttar Pradesh, Uttarakhand & West Bengal)

Subject: Compliance of the decision taken by NCVT Sub-Committee dealing
with Affiliation during its meeting held on-20.07.2018. regarding.

Sir,

The NCVT Sub-Committee dealing with Affiliation held its meeting on
20.07.2018 at Kaushal Bhawan,Karol Bag New Delhi under the
chairmanship Sri Rajesh Aggrawal,DG/AS,DGT,MSDE,Govt Of India.
Minutes of Meeting is uploaded on public portal ncvtmis.gov.in.
Following issues are unanimously decided and needs compliance , in
order to ensure the efficiency, effectiveness and transparency as well.

1. You are aware that the Appellate committee constituted by Ministry
Of Skill Development & Entrepreneurship vide notification DGT-
HC044/456/2017-0/0 DD(TC) Dt. 04.01.2018 to deal with all
Grievances of ITIs whether emanating from the NCVT decision or
on account of QCI inspection.

The Appellate committee had recommended for Joint Inspection of
ITIs for taking conclusive decision for affiliation of aggrieved
Appellants. It is pertinent to mention that report of joint inspection
in many a cases is still awaited.

It is decided that inspection of all such cases which are not
inspected yet or those who sought extension of time for inspection ,
shall be inspected latest by 05t August and report should be sent
immediately after inspection for decision of Appellate Committee
and further ratification by NCVT Sub -Committee in next meeting.

2. NCVT Sub-Committee also discussed a major issue relating the

regularization for shifting of existing ITIs and concluded that
“NCVT Sub Committee in its meeting dated 15.02.2018 vide agenda Item No. 3(b)
had deliberated on the issue and approved that such ITI, with changed location



which could not be regularized due to closure of QCI portal be exempted from
de-affiliation.

ITT of M.P and Karnataka were dealt in line with this resolution. The sub
committee agreed to the proposal to extend this facility to ITI in all other states,
with a direction to seek application for regularization of all those ITI at the new
affiliation portal only. Land requirement as per new norm, would not be
insisted.

New place should have better infrastructure facilities then the existing one (old
one).”

In view of above, you are requested to ensure compliance.

Yours faithfully

Bom —
(S.D. Lahiri)
Dy. Director General (T & E)

E-mail-: sd.lahiri59@nic.in



